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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of HJC Amendment 
 
The House Judiciary Committee amendment to House Bill 534 strikes most of the changes 
proposed in the original bill with the exception of the change allowing either a written or 
electronic request for public records. 
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Synopsis of Original Bill 
 
House Bill 534 amends the Inspection of Public Records Act (“IPRA”), which governs requests 
to inspect and copy public records maintained by state and local public bodies.  The bill provides 
that written requests to inspect public records may be made in electronic or paper form; requires 
public bodies to maintain information on how to make inspection requests on a publicly 
accessible website; and requires public bodies to make public records available in electronic 
format accessible from a remote location, upon request. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
According to the Attorney General’s Office, this bill’s treatment of electronic inspection requests 
as written for purposes of IPRA is beneficial.   
 
Since the majority of the language from the original bill was removed by the HJC amendment, 
the concerns raised by agencies have been addressed. 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE IMPLICATIONS 
 
According to TRD, the Attorney General’s Compliance Guide for Inspection of Public Records 
states: “The Act does not define “written request.”  This raises a question regarding the status of 
requests that are submitted to a records custodian via electronic mail, commonly know as “e-
mail.”  Because of this ambiguity in the law, each public body should review the issue and adopt 
policies for handling e-mail requests.”  TRD recently decided to accept e-mail requests as written 
requests under IPRA. 
 
CONFLICT 
 
The bill conflicts with HB507 and HB598, both of which have amendments that allow inspection 
requests by email and facsimile. 
 
OTHER SUBSTANTIVE ISSUES 
 
Many agencies report that they already adopted a policy to accept electronic correspondence as a 
written request. 
 
EO/svb                             


